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	To:

	Honorable Chairman and Members of the Board

	
	

	From: 

	Heather J. Encinosa, County Attorney FILLIN  "Type Department/Group Director's Name and Title"  \* MERGEFORMAT 

	
	

	Subject:
	Workshop To Discuss Utility Management and Regulation 


Statement of Issue:
As Wakulla County grows and develops, the BoCC and staff will be addressing numerous utility management and regulation issues impacted by the County’s geography, natural resources, development patterns, and past practices.  These include: (1) water and springs pollution; (2) public health issues; and (3) provision of central utility services.  

Background:
During the October 20, 2009 Board Meeting, the Board directed staff to schedule a Workshop to discuss utility management authorities of charter county governments.
Analysis:
Wakulla County is blessed with beautiful springs, pristine forests, a wealth of underground caves, karst features, and abundant natural amenities.  Wakulla County is also growing and developing.  According to the U.S. Census Bureau, Wakulla County’s population increased by 36% from 2000-2008.  Although the rate of growth has slowed recently, the cyclical patterns of growth will undoubtedly return in the future.
Although Wakulla County maintains a low population density of approximately 37 persons per square mile, given the County’s sensitive environment and growing population, the problems associated with water pollution, public health issues, and the provision of central utility services must be addressed.  All of these issues are further complicated by tight funding.
This Workshop is intended to allow discussion for potential solutions as first steps to addressing some of these problems.  Robert L. Nabors, with Nabors Giblin & Nickerson, P.A., and Robert Sheets, with Government Services Group, Inc., will be present, and the specific items to be addressed include the following:

(1)
Septic Tank Regulation and Management Solutions;


(2)
County Utility Regulation (taking back PSC jurisdiction);


(3)
Utility Service Areas Providers, and Franchises; and


(4)
Potential Funding Solutions
*See Attachment 2 for an estimate of start-up and recurring in-house legal department expenses.

